Meeting with Santa Clara Valley Water District (SCVWD)
to discuss the Proposed City of Palo Alto Matadero Creek Trail

May 30, 2013

Attendance 

Neighbors: 
Sheri Furman, Patricia Bilir, Mark Cervellino, and Mike Nolan

SCVWD Employees: 
Beau Goldie (CEO), Usha Chathurani (Community Projects Review Unit), Jessica Collins (Customer Relations Unit), Saeid Hosseini, Sue Tippets, Norma Camacho, Chris Elias
Objectives of Residents

1. Open a dialogue with SCVWD

2. Determine SCVWD’s past involvement in trail development and their current position on the proposed trail

3. Review neighbor’s concerns regarding the proposed trail

Summary of discussion:

· SCVWD feels they have a responsibility to facilitate use of public property. 
· Although SCVWD provided a letter to the County supporting Palo Alto’s application for funds to develop the trail they said they are “neutral” on most issues regarding the trail. 
· SCVWD was given a draft of the RFP issued for the trail “Feasibility Study” 

· SCVWD will be interviewed by the consultants as part of the “Feasibility Study” and will comment on the trail’s “feasibility”. 

· SCVWD feels that all liability (accidents, crime, vandalism, etc.) associated with the trail will fall on the City of Palo Alto. 
· It was unclear if SCVWD will continue to honor their “Good Neighbor Fence” program (under which they share the cost of fencing with creek neighbors) if the trail is developed along their service road. 

· SCVWD’s main concern associated with the trail is avoiding any “conflict” with their ability to maintain the integrity and conveyance of the Matadero channel. 

· The service road must be wide enough for service vehicles.

· Throughout much of its length the width of the current service road just meets that need. 

· Fences between the service road and the channel cannot interfere with SCVWD’s ability to access the channel from the channel banks. 

· We did not discuss the height above which equipment could no long access the channel.  

· The capability of existing channel access ramps must be maintained. 

· SCVWD does not care if their service road is paved to develop the trail.  
· SCVWD did not think the fact that a high voltage power line runs underneath long segments of their service road would present an issue if the road were to be paved. 

· SCVWD reaffirmed their general policy that roads and trails adjacent to stream channels cannot be lighted and must be closed from sunset to sunrise. 
· SCVWD felt their channel maintenance costs would increase only slightly if the trail is developed along their access road. 

· NEIGHBORS expressed concerns for the safety of trail users, but as mentioned above, SCVWD feels all safety issues rest with the City of Palo Alto, so discussion regarding safety was limited.

· SCVWD mentioned that a study of conditions along a trail in the County indicated that crime went down following the development of a trail. We have since asked for a copy of the report associated with that study. 

· NEIGHBORS wanted to know if SCVWD would continue to spray herbicide to limit vegetation growth along the service road and channel if the trail is developed. SCVWD said that if the trail were developed they would most likely continue to spray, but that they would close off sections of the road during spraying. 

· NEIGHBORS informed SCVWD that while the Cit of Palo Alto’s grant application (for which SCVWD provided a letter of support) and the Palo Alto Bike and Pedestrian plan call for a Class I bike trail along the service road the City of Palo Alto is now describing the proposed trail as a “Recreational Trail” and not a Class I trail. 

· NEIGHBORS expressed concerns regarding loss of privacy and noise, but SCVWD feels all those concerns must be addressed to the City of Palo Alto because it is the City who will be responsible for any loss of privacy or increase in noise. 

· NEIGHBORS pointed out that alternative alignments exist for the proposed trail that would not rely on use of SCVWD’s service road. 

